Minutes of the Building Committee

GHS Music Instructional Space and Auditorium Project

Date:

May 18, 2010
Location:
Staff Development Room, Havemeyer building
Attendees:
Committee Voting Members – Robert Brady, Leslie Cooper, Aris Crist, Bill Kelly, Joe Ross.    

Ex-Officio –  Bob Kavee, Peter Robinson, Sid Freund.

Other – Kathy Cowles and Javier Salazar from Perkins + Will, Ty Tregellas and Rick Koczera from Turner, Bob Lichtenfeld, Sue Chipouras, Jeff Spector, Pam Speer, Neal Bouknight
The meeting was called to order at 7:40 a.m. by Joe Ross, Chairman.
The Building Committee discussed the land use agency process.  The GHS MISA application is on the P&Z agenda for the June 1st meeting.  The Building Committee discussed and determined the need to engage a land use attorney to assist with the ZBA process.

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Bill Kelly to pay Rocco D’Andrea $835.50 for services related to the filing of the P&Z application.


VOTE:

5 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bill Kelly and seconded by Bob Brady to approve the payment of $14.70 for a postage bill related to the P&Z application.


VOTE:

5 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

The BOE Administration reported progress on addressing the Science Wing lights that was a concern of the neighbors.

The Building Committee reviewed and discussed the list of value engineering options presented by Turner.  The following value engineering suggestions (from the May 18, 2010 revised Preliminary Value Engineering List prepared by Turner) were accepted:  G-2a, EF-2, EF-3, R-1a, R-2, R-4, R-5, EW-6, EW-7, EW-9, Int-1a, Int-3, Int-4, SP-3, SP-5, E-1, E-2, S-1.  This list totals $914,381.  Several items were referred to the consultants for a better understanding of the impact on the project and to obtain their recommendation, including G-1, G-3, G-4, SS-1, SS-2, SP-1, SP-4, SP-6, SP-7, SP-8.  These items pending consultant input total $690,559.  Several suggestions were rejected, including EF-1, R-1, R-3a, R-3b, EW-8, Int-1b, Int-2a, P-1, HVAC-1a, HVAC-1b, HVAC-1c, HVAC-2, E-3, S-2.  Several suggestions were places in the Add Alternates category --  EW-3, EW-4, EW-5, SP-2.  Several suggestions regarding the exterior design were not accepted now, but Committee will consider alternatives as process continues, including EW-0, EW-1a, EW-1b, EW-2a, EW-2b, Int-2b.  
The Building Committee will continue to review the project design and cost estimates as it receives more information.  Once completed, the Building Committee will present its design and cost estimate to the BOE for its approval.
The next regular meeting will be Tuesday, June 1, 2010 at 7:30 a.m. in the Staff Development Room at Havemeyer.  A motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 a.m.
 Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Moriarty




Joe Ross
Clerk






Chairman
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